WAYLAND PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Dear Parent/Guardian:

Children need healthy meals to learn. Wayland Public Schools offers healthy meals every school day. Lunch costs $3.50
(Elementary), $3.75 (Middle), $4.00 (High). Your children may qualify for free meals or for reduced price meals. Reduced
price is $.40 for lunch. This packet includes an application for free or reduced price meal benefits, and a set of detailed

instructions. Below are some common questions and answers to help you with the application process.

Frequently Asked Questions
WHO CAN GET FREE OR REDUCED PRICE MEALS?
e All children in households receiving benefits from MA SNAP, MA TAFDC, FDPIR, or specific categories of
Medicaid are eligible for free meals.
e Foster children that are under the legal responsibility of a foster care agency or court are eligible for free
meals.
e Children participating in their school’s Head Start program are eligible for free meals.
e Children who meet the definition of homeless, runaway, or migrant are eligible for free meals.

e Children may receive free or reduced price meals if your household’s income is within the limits on the Federal
Income Eligibility Guidelines. Your children may qualify for free or reduced price meals if your household income
falls at or below the limits on this chart.

FEDERAL ELIGIBILITY INCOME CHART For School Year 2020-2021

Household size Yearly Monthly Weekly
$23,606 $1,968 $454
2 $31,894 $2,658 $614
3 $40,182 $3,349 $773
4 $48,470 $4,040 $933
5 $56,758 $4,730 $1,092
6 $65,046 $5,421 $1,251
7 $73,334 $6,112 $1,411
8 $81,662 $6,802 $1,570
Each additional person: +8,288 +691 +160

HOW DO | KNOW IF MY CHILDREN QUALIFY AS HOMELESS, MIGRANT, OR RUNAWAY?

Do the members of your household lack a permanent address? Are you staying together in a shelter, hotel, or other
temporary housing arrangement? Does your family relocate on a seasonal basis? Are any children living with you who
have chosen to leave their prior family or household? If you believe children in your household meet these descriptions
and haven't been told your children will get free meals, please call or e-mail Mr. Richard Whitehead, Director of Student
Services, at Richard Whitehead@waylandps.org or 508-358-3756.

DO | NEED TO FiLL OUT AN APPLICATION FOR EACH CHILD?

No. Use one Free and Reduced Price School Meals Application for all students in your household. We cannot approve an
application that is not complete, so be sure to fill out all required information. Return the completed application to:
Cheryl Judd, Food Service Director, 264 Old Connecticut Path, Wayland, MA 01778, 508-358-7904.

SHOULD | FILL OUT AN APPLICATION IF | RECEIVED A LETTER THIS SCHOOL YEAR SAYING MY CHILDREN ARE ALREADY APPROVED
FOR FREE MEALS?

No, but please read the letter you got carefully and follow the instructions. If any children in your household were
missing from your eligibility notification, contact Cheryl Judd, Food Service Director, 264 Old Connecticut Path, Wayland,
MA 01778, or Cheryl Judd@waylandps.org, or 508-358-7904 immediately.

MA Free and Reduced Price School Meal Application
School Year 2020-2021



CAN | APPLY ONLINE?

Yes! You are encouraged to complete an online application instead of a paper application if you are able. The online
application has the same requirements and will ask you for the same information as the paper application. To learn
more about the online application process, contact Cheryl Judd, Food Service Director, Cheryl Judd@waylandps.org or
508-358-7904.

MY CHILD'S APPLICATION WAS APPROVED LAST YEAR. DO INEED TO FILL OUT A NEW ONE?
Yes. Your child’s application is only good for that school year and for the first few days of this school year. You must
send in a new application unless the school told you that your child is eligible for the new school year.

| GET WIC. CAN MY CHILDREN GET FREE MEALS?
Children in households participating in WIC may be eligible for free or reduced price meals. Please send in a completed
application.

WILL THE INFORMATION | GIVE BE CHECKED?
Yes. We may also ask you to send written proof of the household income you report.

IF | DON'T QUALIFY NOW, MAY | APPLY LATER?

Yes, you may apply at any time during the school year. For example, children with a parent or guardian who becomes
unemployed may become eligible for free and reduced price meals if the household income drops below the income
limit.

WHAT IF | DISAGREE WITH THE SCHOOL'S DECISION ABOUT MY APPLICATION?
You should talk to school officials. You also may ask for a hearing by calling or writing to: Dr. Arthur Unobskey,
Superintendent of Schools, 41 Cochituate Rd., Wayland, MA 01778 or Arthur Unobskey@waylandps.org or 508-358-3763.

MAY | APPLY IF SOMEONE IN MY HOUSEHOLD IS NOT A U.S. CITIZEN?
Yes. You, your children, or other household members do not have to be U.S. citizens to apply for free or reduced price
meals.

WHAT IF MY INCOME IS NOT ALWAYS THE SAME?

List the amount that you normally receive. For example, if you normally make $1000 each month, but you missed some
work last month and only made $900, put down that you made $1000 per month. If you normally get overtime, include
it, but do not include it if you only work overtime sometimes. If you have lost a job or had your hours or wages reduced,
use your current income.

WHAT IF SOME HOUSEHOLD MEMBERS HAVE NO INCOME TO REPORT?

Household members may not receive some types of income we ask you to report on the application or may not receive
income at all. Whenever this happens, please write a 0 in the field. However, if any income fields are left empty or blank,
those will also be counted as zeroes. Please be careful when leaving income fields blank, as we will assume you meant to
do so.

WE ARE IN THE MILITARY. DO WE REPORT OUR INCOME DIFFERENTLY?

Your basic pay and cash bonuses must be reported as income. If you get any cash value allowances for off-base
housing, food, or clothing, or receive Family Subsistence Supplemental Allowance payments, it must also be included as
income. However, if your housing is part of the Military Housing Privatization Initiative, do not include your housing
allowance as income. Any additional combat pay resulting from deployment is also excluded from income.

WHAT IF THERE ISN'T ENOUGH SPACE ON THE APPLICATION FOR MY FAMILY?

List any additional household members on a separate piece of paper and attach it to your application. Contact Cheryl
Judd, Food Service Director, 264 Old Connecticut Path, Wayland, MA 01778 or Cheryl_Judd@wayland.k12.ma.us to
receive a second application.

MY FAMILY NEEDS MORE HELP. ARE THERE OTHER PROGRAMS WE MIGHT APPLY FOR?
To find out how to apply for MA SNAP or other assistance benefits, contact your local assistance office or call the MA



mailto:Arthur_Unobskey@wayland

SNAP Hotline at 1-866-950-3663.

If you have other questions or need help, call 508-358-7904.
Sincerely,
Cheryl Judd

Food Service Director
7/1/20

The Richard B. Russell National School Lunch Act requires the information on this application. You do not have to give
the information, but if you do not submit all needed information, we cannot approve your child for free or reduced
price meals. You must include the last four digits of the social security number of the primary wage earner or other
aault household member who signs the application. The social security number is not required when you apply on
behalf of a foster child or you list a Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP), Temporary Assistance for
Needy Families (TANF) Program or Food Distribution Program on Indian Reservations (FDPIR) case number or other
FDPIR identifier for your child or when you indicate that the adult household member signing the application does not
have a social security number. We will use your information to determine if your child is eligible for free or reduced
price meals, and for administration and enforcement of the lunch and breakfast programs.

We may share your eligibility information with education, health, and nutrition programs to help them evaluate, fund,
or determine benefits for their programs, auditors for program reviews, and law enforcement officials to help them
look into violations of program rules.

Non-Discrimination Statement: This explains what to do if you believe you have been treated unfairly.

"In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies,
the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are
prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior
civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print,
audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.
Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service
at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027)
found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed
to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form,
call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by:

©))] mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights
1400 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;

2 fax: (202) 690-7442; or

(3) email: program.intake@usda.gov.

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.”


mailto:program.intake@usda.gov

Your SNAP application will be reviewed while you are

waiting for your Social Security numbers.

o If you are not a citizen, bring proof of legal non-
citizen status.

Optional proof you may claim to maximize SNAP

benefit amount are:

o Dependent care expenses for child or adult care.

¢ Housing costs for rent, mortgage, taxes, insurance,
heat and utilities.

o Medical bills - if you are age 60 or older of if you are
disabled.

How Do | Find a DTA Office?

DTA has more than 20 offices across Massachusetts.
To find the office nearest you, visit www.mass.gov/dta
and click on the DTA Office Locations link or call DTA
at |-877-382-2363.

How Can | Get More Information?

For more information about how you can get

SNAP benefits, contact DTA at |-877-382-2363 or visit
www.mass.gov/dta.

Nondiscrimination Statement

The U.S Department of Agriculture prohibits
discrimination against its customers, employees, and
applicants for employment on the bases of race, color,
national origin, age, disability, sex, gender identity,
religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs,
marital status, familial or parental status, sexual
orientation, or all or part of an individual's income is
derived from any public assistance program, or
protected genetic information in employment or in any
program or activity conducted or funded by the
Department. (Not all prohibited bases will apply to all
programs and/or employment activities.)

WAYLAND PUBLIC SCHOOLS

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of
discrimination, complete the USDA Program
Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http:/
www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any
USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form.

You may also write a letter containing all of the
information requested in the form. Send your completed
complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department
of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400
Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-
9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at
program.intake@usda.gov.

Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech
disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay
Service at (800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish).
For any other information dealing with Supplemental
Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) issues, persons
should either contact the USDA SNAP Hotline Number
at (800) 221-5689, which is also in Spanish or call the
State Information/Hotline Numbers (click the link for a
listing of hotline numbers by State); found online at http://
www.fns.usda.gov/snap/contact_info/hotlines.htm.

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.
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Putting healthy food within reach.




Can | Have Inceme and 5till Get SNAP Benefits?
Households with children under 19 and pregnant
weamen living alone must have a total (grass) income
below 200% of the poverty level to qualify for SNAP.
Adult-only households (age 19-59) must have a total
{gross) income below 130% of the poverty level to
qualify for SMAP.

Households made up of all elders (age 60 or over) or
disabled individuals have no (gross) income limit,
Generally, househelds must have income below the net
standard after deductions to be eligible for a SNAP
benefit.

Can | Own Preoperty and Still Apply for SNAP?
You can own a home, personal belongings, car and have
maoney in the bank.

Certain households with disqualified members will have
to provide information and proof of money in the bank
and other resources, such as stocks, bonds and CDs.

These households will have a $2,250 limit on the
resources they can aown. Most low-income seniors will
not be asked for proof of money in the bank or other
resources,

How deo | Apply for SNAP Benefits?

¢ Toapply: Call DTA at 1-877-382-2363 to have an
application mailed to you. Remember to ask for the
Elder SMNAP application if you are a Senior (age 60 or
older) - it is easier to fill out!

* Visit www mass.gow/dita and click on the Apply for
SNAPIFood Stamps Online link to download an
application form,

* You may also apply online by visiting
www.mass govivg/selfservice or

* You can visit your local
Department of
Transitional Assistance
(DTA) office.

+ Fill out the

application as much

as you can. Be sure
to write your name
and address and
sign it.

* Submit your online application or return the
application to: DTA Document Processing Center,
P.O. Box 4406, Taunton, MA 02780-0420, or fax to
(617) BEBY-B765, or drop it off in person.

Can Semeone Help Me Apply
for SNAP Benefits?

You can ask someone you trust te
apply for you or go food shopping
for you. That person is called your
Authorized Representative,

What Happens After | Put

in my SNAP Application?

* You must have an interview
to talk about your application,
You can have the interview
aver the phone at your
convenience or at a local office.

s You will need te show proof (see reverse side),
as part of the application process. You will receive
information abeut what proof you need to show
DTA when your application is reviewed.

* You will get a decision on your application within
30 days.

o |f you are eligible, you will receive SNAP benefits
through the Electronic Benefit Transfer (EBT)
system. You will receive a Personal Identification
Mumber (PIN) and an EBT card that can be used just
like a debit card te shop for foed in supermarkets,
convenience stores and pharmacies. You may get the
EBT card before we decide if you are eligible for
benefits. You won't be able to use the EBT card
unless we notify you that your application is
approved.

ﬂ;ﬁ Debit card makes
*’p?,?-?;::/.,- purchases easy!

What is SNAP?

The Supplemental Mutrition Assistance Program helps
low income individuals and families buy healthy,
nutritious food. A SNAP household's monthly benefit
depends on household size, income and expenses.
You may be eligible for SNAP - read below to learn
more!

Whe Can Get SNAP
Benefits?

If you or scmeone in your
househald is a UL.S. citizen or
legal non-citizen, and makes
below a certain income, you may
be able to get SMNAP benefits.

Whe is Part of My
Househeold?

In most cases, a household
includes all pecple whe buy, cook
and eat meals together.

What If | Have Little or No Money At All?

In an emergency, some people can get SNAP benefits

faster, For example:

# |f your income is less than $150 a month and you have
less than $100 in other rescurces, such as your bank
account.

# Your income and the resources of your household are
less than your combined monthly rent or mortgage
and utility expenses,

If either of these describes you, you may be able to get

SMNAP benefits within seven days. If you need more

information, call DTA at |-877-382-2363,

What Proofs Will | Need?

» Something showing your name and address - If you
have no address, you must say where you are staying,

s Proof of Income - If you are working, submit your last
four pay stubs, or proof of income from your
empleyer, Submit an award letter or direct deposit
statements of unearned income amounts and
frequency of payments.

# Social Security Numbers for all Members Applying -
If you do not have Secial Security numbers for
applicants, DTA will help you get them.



If your child is eligible for free or reduced school
meals, your child may also be eligible for
free or low cost health insurance
through MassHealth.

To learn more call: 1-800-841-2900

St su niflo es eligible para almuerzo gratis o

reducido, su niflo pueda ser eligible para
seguro de salud gratis o de bajo costo
por medio de MassHealth.

Para saber mas, llame al: 1-800-841-2900



